Action Points from Project X  Steering Group Meeting
26 April 2012 – Future Business Park, Bacup @ 2 pm
Present
Sarah Hanson (SH), Annette Dooley (AD),  Anne Storah (ASt), Rebecca Lawlor (RL)

Apologies
Ann Smith (AS), Cathy Lord (CL), Catherine Wright (CW)

1. Update with partners & funding
Positive meeting held with Lancs CC in March – hoping to be able to ‘match fund’ capital funding if contributions can be found from PCT/Health Service. Current business plan assumptions show that funding in the region of £2million required in order to achieve a ‘social model’.

Although H.C.A. are interested in the scheme, any funding would be on a ‘slippage’ basis and therefore not quantifiable upfront. Pat Richie CEO will be visiting the site as part of wider visits to Pennine Lancs and Rossendale next week. Rossendale have put the scheme onto the draft L.I.P. which will go to PLACE for decision soon.

Decisions on Capital funding required ideally by end of May to enable work to progress in developing the business model (i.e. greater capital input, lower charges and ability to create a better ‘social’ model).

Rebecca and Steve have met with Leader, Deputy Leader and other cabinet members to brief them on the project. Very supportive and aware that there will most likely be some community opposition.

Forward plan is to meet fully with the Labour group after the elections which will include local ‘Longholme’ ward Councillors (one of which is the Council’s design champion). A Cross Party Working group will them be formed and a representative from this group will join the Steering Group. Decisions around transfer of the site will go to Cabinet (for information only/briefing) on the 22 August and then for decision on the 26th September.

Further consideration needs to be given about when to start the community consultation bearing in mind that reports to Cabinet are not confidential unless specified as so. RL to speak to Steve Jackson.

2. Other items 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Calico still need to ‘model’ options for ownership within the scheme. Likely to wait until decisions are made around Capital funding.

RL outlined the need to undertake Geotech investigations before definitely progressing with the site to identify whether it is suitable or not (due to previous problems in the area). Likely cost around £5-£10k – SH to raise internally with Calico who are currently in the process of putting together a professional design/consultancy team. RL to arrange for general environmental searches to be carried out.

3. Date of next meeting – 31 May 10am



